
   

 

The Parish Church of St. Mary 
Applethwaite, Windermere 

 
Our Purpose: 

We are here to help everyone 
to know and grow in the love of God 

through prayer, worship, teaching and service. 
 

Our Vision: 
A thriving, growing Christian community  
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  Stonecraft Design                        
Monumental Sculptors 

& Architectural Masons 
 

Unit 15, Chancel Place, Shap Road Industrial 
Estate, Kendal, Cumbria LA9 6NZ. 

 

Tel: 01539 722 535 
 

For a large selection of quality 
memorials in Granite, Slate and 

Limestone. 
 

Locally owned family run business,      
memorials carved by time served 
craftsmen, designed to your own 

personal specification.  Home visits from 
the proprietors if required. 

 

Contact: Andrew or Penny Irvine 

Open Mon-Fri 8.00-4.30. 

Saturday by appointment 
 

 

My Little Henry  

 
A series of books for 3-9 Years Old 

5 so far 
 

True Stories of a Border Terrier set in 
Windermere 

 
All beautifully illustrated will inspire 

children to read. 
 

On sale in St. Mary’s Church Office 
 

And online at 
www.mylittlehenry.co.uk 

 
Tel: 015394 43312 

 

 

 

To advertise here  

Please 

Call 

Ian  

On 

015394 45774  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Mountain Goat  

Day Tours 20 1 5  
New brochure available for all our 

tours throughout the Lakes, 

Yorkshire Dales and Borders.  
Luxury mini -coaches  

Full commentary  

Great  itineraries  
Private hire available for your 

functions, celebrations and parties  
Mountain Goat  Tours  

Victoria Street ,  Windermere,   

LA23 1AD  

Tel: 015394 45161  

Fax: 0 15934 45164  

enquires@mountain -goat.com  

 

http://www.mylittlehenry.co.uk/


   

 
Welcome to WORSHIP at ST.MARY`S 

 

Sunday Morning 
 

 8.00am Holy Communion 
A traditional Service from the Book of Common Prayer 

 
11.00am Sunday Celebration 

Holy Communion on most Sundays. Worship  
for All Ages with special activities for Children 

 

Sunday Evening 
 

   6.00pm Holy Communion  
with Prayers for Healing & Wholeness 
First Sunday of the Month 

 
   6.00pm Traditional Evensong 

Third Sunday of the month 
 

Worship on Saints` Days & Festivals 
Will be announced on the weekly news sheet. 

      
St. Mary’s Mid-Week 
 

8.00am    Morning Prayer is said in Church Monday to Thursdays.  
You will be very welcome – regularly or occasionally. 

 
TUESDAY 
10.00am LITTLE PIPS  

For little ones and those who care for them. 
   
5.30pm QUIET SPACE  Half an hour of Quiet Reflection          

to the end the day 
 

WEDNESDAY 
10.00am Holy Communion & Coffee Time. 
 
  7.00pm REFRESH- Praying and Learning together 

-programme details on the weekly sheet. 
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Available to help you 
 

Vicar   The Revd David Wilmot   43032 
Vicar`s BLOG:   davidmwilmot.wordpress.com/ 
 

Pastoral Assistant Mr. Leonard Lambert          43257 
Pastoral Assistant  Mrs Thea Ford           44726 
Parish Missioner  Mr. Ian Durrell    42566 
Reader   Mr. Christopher Bradbury            46186 
Churchwardens  Mrs Jean Clarkson          48558  
   Mr. Ian Hewitson   45774 
PCC Secretary  Ms Carol Burrage          44596 
Treasurer  Mr. Brendan Drury     47497 
Verger   Mrs Patricia Platt   47512 
Mothers’ Union  Mrs. M. Wright     45554 
 

The PARISH OFFICE is open Monday to Thursday 9am–3.30pm 
Administrator:   Ms Carol Burrage  
Telephone:    (015394) 44596  
E-mail:    office@stmaryswindermere.co.uk 
    

www.stmaryswindermere.co.uk 
       www.applethwaitecentre.co.uk 
 

ENQUIRIES:  If you wish to arrange a Baptism or Marriage Ceremony please 
contact the Vicar. He is also available to call on the sick or 
housebound.  Tel: 43032 

 

The Vicar’s rest day is Friday. 
 

Parish News Deadline  
The deadline for items for the September/October 
issue of the Parish News will be Sunday 23

rd
 August 

Please hand items to Carol in the Parish Office,  
or send them by email to: office@stmaryswindermere.co.uk 
 
We welcome any items of news or ideas for future issues.  
Please let us know if you would like anything included. 
 

Follow us on Facebook and Twitter 
 

    @stmaryswinderme 
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Dear Friends, 
 

Summer is here; with, what we hope will be, long, warm sunny days. In the 
Church's calendar we are in that long season between Trinity Sunday and Advent, 
when we are invited to think about how to live out our Christian faith in our daily lives.  
Jesus' teaching is revolutionary, turning the priorities of the world upside down: so 
revolutionary that we might not even notice it! Rather than intervening with armies of 
angels, he is born amongst us a little child.  Rather than solving the world's problems, 
he was crucified.  We celebrate the Holy Spirit that Jesus sent in his stead, and use the 
gifts that the Holy Spirit gives us in order to build up each other, families, friends and 
neighbours, the church as a whole, and the society as a whole.   
 

The Christian message is often portrayed as negative - “Thou shalt not ...”  But Jesus' 
teaching is positive.  For example, he took the negative traditional Jewish teaching of 
his day That which is hateful to you, do not do to your fellow,  i.e. do not hurt your 
neighbour: and turned it into the positive Do to others what you want them to do to 
you, i.e. act with kindness to everyone.  It is known as the Golden Rule, and many 
scholars accept that Jesus was the first to state it. 
 

This puts the emphasis back on us, on they way we think about, and react, to the world 
we live in.  In the wider world we cannot “put our heads in the sand” and say that the 
Ebola crisis in West Africa, the victims of war in the Middle East, earthquakes and 
floods, or the Mediterranean migrants and our governments efforts to find a solution, 
are nothing to do with us.  Clearly, Jesus' Golden Rule is one that much of the world 
has not taken to heart. 
 

We may not, as individuals, be able to influence distant events: but we can expect and 
support those who can.  At the very least they, and those seeking solutions, need our 
prayers.  Nearer to home, if you ask, “How do I love my neighbour?”  The answer is 
straightforward, Treat them as you want them to treat you. 
 

I wish you a very blessed and sunny Trinity, 
 

Yours in Christ, 
 

Christopher 
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Diary Dates for July and August 2015 



   

This is a selection. A more complete Diary will be available on the Church 
Noticeboard. Additions and alterations will appear on the Weekly Sheet. 
 

 
1 W  10.00am Holy Communion with Coffee Time 
    2.30pm Persecuted Christians Prayer Group – Harrison Rm 

  7.00pm School Governors Meeting 
 

5 S Sixth Sunday after Pentecost 
     8.00am Holy Communion  (BCP)  NO SERVICE 

  9.30am Matins (BCP) at Jesus Church    
11.00am Sunday Celebration  (Holy Communion BY  

EXTENSION) 
 

6 M   4.30pm Rainbows/Brownies/Guides – Harrison Room 
    7.30pm Troutbeck Village Association Meeting 
7 T   9.30am Clergy Chapter Meeting 
   10.00am Little Pips 
    5.30pm Quiet Space 
    7.00pm Baptism Preparation Meeting 
8 W  10.00am Holy Communion with Coffee Time 
    2.30pm Persecuted Christians Prayer Group – Harrison Room 

  7.00pm REFRESH: Prayer & Learning Together 
9 Th   9.00am Vicar at School Assembly 

10.00am  Vicar at School Assembly 
    1.00pm Windermere Ministers` Lunch10 F 
11 S 11.00am Marriage of Revd. Brian Streeter  

and Anne Mayo at Jesus Church 
 

12 S Seventh Sunday after Pentecost 
    8.00am Holy Communion  (BCP) 

  9.30am Holy Communion & Baptism Oscar Aitken (BCP)  
at Jesus Church 

11.00am Sunday Celebration 
  6.00pm Evensong at St. Mary`s  

13 M   4.30pm Rainbows/Brownies/Guides – Harrison Room 
    7.00pm St. Mary’s PCC Meeting – Upper Room 
14 T 10.00am Little Pips 
  12.00pm Clergy Chapter Meeting 
    5.30pm Quiet Space 
    7.30pm Deanery Synod Meeting – Harrison Room 
15 W  10.00am Holy Communion with Coffee Time 
    2.30pm Persecuted Christians Prayer Group – Harrison Rm 

  7.00pm REFRESH: Prayer & Learning Together16 TH  
17 F   END OF TERM 
18 S   1.00pm Strawberry Tea at St. Mary`s                                       5 
 
19 S Eighth Sunday after Pentecost 
     8.00am Holy Communion  (BCP) 



   

    9.30am Holy Communion (CW) at Jesus Church 
11.00am Sunday Celebration 
  6.00pm Songs of Praise at Jesus Church 
   

20 M   2.30pm Holehird Holy Communion       
21 T   1.30pm Mothers’ Union Meeting – Harrison Room 
    5.30pm Quiet Space 
22 W  10.00am Holy Communion with Coffee Time 
    2.30pm Persecuted Christians Prayer Group – Harrison Rm 
23 TH  11.00am Home Communion – Applethwaite Green   
24 F  11.00am Home Communion - Birthwaite 
    2.30pm Home Communion Thornton House & Nine Oaks 
 
26 S Ninth Sunday after Pentecost 
    8.00am Holy Communion  (BCP) 

    9.30am Mattins (BCP) at Jesus Church Troutbeck 
11.00am Sunday Celebration 

 
28 T   5.30pm Quiet Space 
29 W  10.00am Holy Communion with Coffee Time 
    2.30pm Persecuted Christians Prayer Group – Harrison Rm 
30 TH  11.00am Home Communion – Applethwaite Green 

12.30pm Marriage Rachel Whitehead and Aaron Chambers at 
Jesus Church 

31 F  11.00am Home Communion - Birthwaite 
    2.30pm Home Communion Thornton House & Nine Oaks 
 

AUGUST 2015 
 

1 S 12.00pm Marriage of Joanna Sharpe and Mike Hicks 
 
2 S Tenth Sunday After Pentecost 

     8.00am Holy Communion  (BCP) 
  9.30am Holy Communion (BCP) at Jesus Church  

(with Coffee Time)     
11.00am Sunday Celebration   
  6.00pm Holy Communion  

with Prayers for Wholeness and Healing             
 
4 T   9.30am Clergy Chapter Meeting 
    5.30pm Quiet Space 
5 W  10.00am Holy Communion with Coffee Time 
    2.30pm Persecuted Christians Prayer Group – Harrison Rm 
6 Th   9.30am Wedding Rehearsal 

6 
 
8 S 12.00pm Marriage Kristina O’Hara and Ross Cordner 



   

2.00pm Marriage of Michelle McArthur and Ian Hodgson at 
Jesus Church 

 
9 S Eleventh Sunday after Pentecost 
    8.00am Holy Communion  (BCP) 

  9.30am Mattins (BCP) at Jesus Church 
11.00am Sunday Celebration 
 

11 T   5.30pm Quiet Space 
12 W  10.00am Holy Communion with Coffee Time 
    2.30pm Persecuted Christians Prayer Group – Harrison Rm 
 
16 S Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost 
     8.00am Holy Communion  (BCP) 

    9.30am Holy Communion (CW) at Jesus Church 
11.00am Sunday Celebration 
  6.00pm Evensong 
   

17 M   2.30pm Holehird Holy Communion      
18 T   1.30pm Mothers’ Union Meeting – Harrison Rm 
    5.30pm Quiet Space 
19 W  10.00am Holy Communion with Coffee Time 
    2.30pm Persecuted Christians Prayer Group – Harrison Rm 
20 TH  11.00am Home Communion – Applethwaite Green   
21 F  11.00am Home Communion - Birthwaite 
    2.30pm Home Communion Thornton House & Nine Oaks 
 
23 S Thirteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
    8.00am Holy Communion  (BCP) 

    9.30am Mattins (BCP) at Jesus Church Troutbeck 
11.00am Sunday Celebration 

 
25 T   5.30pm Quiet Space 
26 W  10.00am Holy Communion with Coffee Time 
    2.30pm Persecuted Christians Prayer Group – Harrison Rm 
27 TH  11.00am Home Communion – Applethwaite Green 
28 F  11.00am Home Communion - Birthwaite 
    2.30pm Home Communion Thornton House & Nine Oaks 
 
30 S Fourteenth Sunday after Pentecost 
    8.00am Holy Communion (BCP) 

    9.30am Holy Communion (BCP) at Jesus Church Troutbeck 
11.00am Sunday Celebration   
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Weddings, Baptisms and Funerals  
    



   

Please keep the following couples, who were married at St. Mary’s during May and 
June, in your prayers: 
 

23
rd

 May Ashley and Kirstin Basdeo 
13

th
 June Richard and Lisa Cumbor 

27
th

 June Christopher and Alys Oates 
 

Forthcoming Weddings: 
 

11th July Revd. Brian Streeter and Anne Mayo at Jesus Church, Troutbeck 
1

st
 August Mike Hicks and Joanna Sharpe 

8
th

 August Ross Cordner and Kristina O’Hara 
 

Archbishop Justin hosts Grand Imam 
of Al-Azhar at Lambeth Palace 
 
The Archbishop of Canterbury welcomed the Grand Imam of Al-Azhar Al-Sharif, 
Professor Dr Ahmad Al-Tayyeb, to Lambeth Palace as part of a two-day visit. The 
formal relationship between the office of the Archbishop of Canterbury and the 
Grand Imam of al-Azhar was officially established in 2002 after the events of 9/11 
in 2001. 
 

Archbishop Carey and His Eminence Sheikh Mohamed Sayed Tantawy believed it 
was important to encourage learning and dialogue between the Christian and 
Muslim faiths. Archbishop Justin met with Shaykh Dr Ahmad al-Tayyeb to discuss 
this existing commitment established by their predecessors and consider how they 
want to move this forward.  
 

It was agreed that there would be an annual meeting for the principals, alternating 
between London and Cairo, followed by a meeting of a delegation from the 
Anglican Communion and from Al-Azhar to discuss a topic of common interest and 
concern. As part of the visit, Archbishop Justin hosted an evening reception at 
Lambeth Palace for the Grand Imam of Al-Azhar, which was attended by Christians, 
Muslims and members of other faiths. The reception was an opportunity to 
commend the wide range of positive, innovative and creative interfaith work being 
done around the UK. Speaking at the reception Archbishop Justin hailed “the 
significant change” taking place within interfaith work, which he said wasbecoming 
more global in its outlook, more focused on action and more grounded in 
relationships of transparency and integrity. 
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Little Pips: ‘Goodbye to Little Pips’ …… 



   

 

From Grandma Ann – grandma of Owen   
 

Sadly, Owen is going to ‘big’ school after the Summer holidays.  He has been 
coming to Pips since he was a few months old.  He has enjoyed all the activities, 
especially craft time and singing. 
 

He won’t be the only one to miss Pips as I have been coming for 6 ½ years starting 
with Owen’s brother, Dylan! 
 

From  Joanne – Mum of Archie   
 

Archie is also starting school in September.  He has really had a happy time at Pips, 
especially the singing and  musical instruments.  He has also made some lovely 
friends and will miss coming to Pips. 
 

From Clare – Mum of Abbie, Jennie – Mum of Jayden and Viki – Mum of Ellie-
Mai  
 

Abbie, Jayden and Ellie-Mai will also be starting school together along with Archie.  
In September they will all attend St. Martin & St. Mary Church of England Primary 
School.  During the years we have been part of Pips, friendships have been made by 
the children (and by us Mums) which will carry on through their school years. 
Little Pips has given them an excellent start at being part of a group, learning social 
skills , along with learning to respect others and a structured routine. 
Thank you to everyone at Little Pips for a fantastic time. 
 

From Owen, Archie, Abbie, Jayden and Ellie-Mai xxxxx 
 

   From the mouth of babes….. 
  

A father was approached by his small son who told him proudly, "I know what the 
Bible means!"  His father smiled and replied, "What do you mean, you 'know' what 
the Bible means? The son replied, "I do know!"  "Okay," said his father. "What does 
the Bible mean?" "That's easy, Daddy..." the young  boy replied excitedly," It stands 
for 'Basic Information Before Leaving Earth.'  

   

Note for your Diary   
 

The wedding of Anne Mayo and the Rev. Brian Streeter will take place at Jesus 
Church Troutbeck on Saturday 11

th
 July, 2015 at 10.30 a.m.  Come and watch the 

wedding, and in the afternoon  come and celebrate with the bride and groom at 
the Village Institute at 3.30 p.m. – 6 p.m. for afternoon tea. All welcome.  

 

Anne Mayo 
              9 

            
 

Looking Ahead - Future Events: 



   

 

Fellowship Sewing/Knitting Group at St. Mary’s 
Meet every 2

nd
 and 4

th
 Monday of each month in the North Aisle. 

All welcome.  For more information please see Patricia Platt – Verger. 
 

Strawberry Tea at St. Mary’s 
Saturday 18

th
 July 1-4pm in the Harrison Room. Raffle, Tombola, Craft Stalls. 

All welcome. For further information please see Patricia Platt – Verger 
If you are able to help making cakes or supplying raffle prizes or items 
for the tombola (bottles and cans) please see Patricia. 
 

Friendship Lunches 
The next Friendship Lunch will be held at 1pm on Sunday 5

th
 July. (Roast Beef) 

This will be held in the Harrison Room. Suggestion donation of £6.50 per person. 
 

Churches Together -  “Let Justice Roll Down”: (Amos 5) 

How the Church responds to poverty 
  

 When?  Saturday 19
th

 September, 2015 
 Where?  The Applethwaite Centre at St. Mary’s Church, Windermere 
 Like to come? Express your interest by email lkctic@yahoo.com or call 
    Helen 07503 931196 
 

Fifteen anagrams of Books of the Old Testament 
 

How many can you get right?  Answers on page 15. 
 

Burns me, Chair haze, Eds jug, Evil is cut, Hail Mac, Hurt, I jam here, On gloom of 
sons, Our needy Tom, Rich clones, See sign, Select as ices, Threes, Tom anneals it, 
Used ox 

    

Lent Project - Water Aid  
 

Thank you very much to all who gave money towards our Lent Project this year.  
We raised the fantastic amount of £420.33 for Water Aid, which will be used to 
supply Rope Wells for villages in Ethiopia. 
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Charity walk across Morecambe Bay   
 

Join us on Saturday 5 September at 10.30am to walk the spectacular Morecambe Bay 
sands led by Queens Guide Cedric Robinson MBE.  The walk is around 8 miles and 
takes approximately 3 hours starting at Arnside promenade.  The scenery is stunning, 
see the wildlife close by, it’s a fun but slightly weird experience walking across the mud 
flats!  If you’ve never done it before – now is your chance. 
 

This is a major fund-raising event to help your local South Lakes Citizens Advice.  Last 
year we helped 3,000 local residents with free, confidential and impartial advice.  
There’s growing demand for our help and like other charities we struggle for funding.  
So please do come and walk with us.  We think you will have a great experience and 
lots of fun while at the same time raising funds through sponsorship by family, friends 
and work colleagues. Registration is just £5 and if you could get friends or colleagues 
to sponsor you that would be great 
 

We are limited to 200 people, so book your place early.  Full details are available at 
www.southlakescab.org.uk or telephone 015394 47185.  We look forward to hearing 
from you! 
 

Free, confidential advice and help is available from South Lakes Citizens Advice 
on any aspect of debt, consumer problems, benefits, housing, employment and 
any other problems. We have various outlets across South Lakeland and can also 
give advice over the phone – telephone 015394 46464 for an appointment and 
help. 
 

Diocese of Carlisle - E bulletin  
 

The Diocese of Carlisle has launched a new E-bulletin to replace the monthly 
copy of ‘The News’. 
 

To subscribe go to their website www.carlislediocese.org.uk and follow the link on the 
homepage. 
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Mothers’ Union  
 

Tuesday May 19
th

 
12 members attended our summer lunch at the Craig Manor and enjoyed a lovely 
meal in pleasant company. 
 

Wednesday May 27
th

 Coffee Morning 
We raised £181, thank you to the committee, andto one or two members who 
helped man the stalls etc. 
 

Monday June 1
st

 
4 members met up with other branches to enjoy the Deanery Lunch at the 
Netherwood Hotel, the speaker was Chris Mason the youth leader for the 
Deanery, again it is always nice to catch up with other branch members and to 
hear about their experiences. 
 

Tuesday June 16
th

 
This was the last meeting before the summer break, when Margaret Hughes gave 
a very interesting talk on Chiropody. 
 

Thursday August 6
th

, Mary Sumner Day 
A service will be held at Cartmel Priory at 2pm, please add your name to the list 
on the MU notice board, if you would like to attend. 
 

Tuesday September 15
th

 
Our Opening Service in church at 1.30pm.  I hope everyone will be back 
refreshed after the summer break. 
 

Brasses 
 

July  Carole Hewitson 
August Patricia Platt 
 

Marie Wright, 
Branch Leader 
 

CLERICAL CORKERS 
¶ So what if I can't spell Armageddon—it isn't the end of the world 

¶ What kind of man was Boaz before he got married? Ruthless 

¶ How do we know Moses wore a wig? Because sometimes he was seen with Aaron 
and sometimes he wasn't 

¶ How do we know Samson was a comedian? Because he was the only biblical 
character to bring the house down 

¶ Why didn't they play cards on the Ark? Because Noah was standing on the deck 

¶ Why did they throw Joseph in the pit? There was no room in the gallery 

¶ Who was the greatest financier in the Bible? Noah. He floated his stock while 
everyone else was in liquidation 

¶ Who was the largest woman in the Bible? The woman of Samaria 
          12 



   

Quiet Day 
at St. Anthony’s Church, Cartmel Fell 

May 13th, 2015 
   

 
 

We were blessed by glorious Spring weather for the parish Quiet Day: carpets of 
bluebells, birds in full song and sunshine on the old stone of the church. Our day 
was led by The Revd. Jane Maycock who opened our time together by reading a 
poem by R.S. Thomas in which we were reminded to pay attention to the small 
wonder of our world. 
 

The main theme of our day was the Book of Ruth.  Jane memorably told her 
story through several pairs of shoes.  In her story Ruth is led through sorrow and 
scheming to celebration.  This was followed by a period of silence in which we 
could wander, sit and think in those beautiful surroundings.  In our next time 
together we looked for intimation’s of the divine presence in the book of Ruth 
and our need to pay attention to that presence in our own lives where it is too 
often excluded and hidden by the clutter of our daily routine.  This was followed 
by a further period of quiet in which we could attempt to remove some of this 
clutter from our minds. 
 

Donald composed a highly appropriate grace, which was followed by an excellent 
lunch – not eaten in silence.  Jane then celebrated a silent communion in the 
Church; a new experience for most of us, both moving and highly symbolic.  The 
service began with words in the traditional way and then the consecration of the 
bread and wine was silent.  A loaf of bread was taken and wrapped in a cloth and 
it became the infant Christ.  The loaf/child was then placed on a cross surrounded 
by a crown of thorns.  The Christ child became the Bread of Life. A bottle of wine 
was opened and the corkscrew arms opened to form a cross.  The bread and wine 
were shared silently, after which we sat in quiet prayer and contemplation of our 
time together. 
 

Our sincere thanks to Jane for leading this day and to Leonard and Thea for 
arranging our time together. 
          13 
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Windermere Network Youth Church  
 

 
 
Broad Street Car Park 7.30 - 10pm most Friday's 
 

The Network Youth Church is involved in ' The Light Bus'  a project ran by South Lakes 
Youth for Christ aimed at young people aged 11 plus. The bus  is equipped with an 
Xbox, multimedia technology, and lots of other things, and is operated by a team of 
volunteers from local churches. If you live in the Windermere area why not give the 
bus a try, it can be found on   Broad Street Car Park 7.30 - 10pm most Friday's in 
Windermere.  

 

St. Mary’s 100 Club 
The Winners of the Monthly Draw for Apil were: 
 

1st Prize Mrs. June Ormerod 
2nd Prize Mrs. Lorraine Parker 
3rd Prize Mrs. Carol Pearson 
 

The Winners of the Monthly Draw for May were: 
 

1st Prize Mrs. Joan Gardner 
2nd Prize Mr. Geoffrey Hunter 
3rd Prize Mr. Geoffrey Hunter 
 

If you would like information about joining St. Mary’s 100 Club please contact the 
Parish Office 015394 44596. 
 

We currently have 72 members of the St. Mary’s ‘100 Club’ and we have been able to 
hand to St. Mary’s £1,000 as a donation to funds.  We would love to have 100 
members.  The more members the bigger the prize. 
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   Comings and Goings   
 

Our best wishes and congratulations: 
 

to Eileen Mainwaring, Olive Ottowell and Veneta Regan, who all celebrated 
special birthdays in May and June. 
 

to Lloyd and Jennifer Jewell who celebrated their Diamond Wedding 
Anniversary (60

th
) on the 18

th
 June. 

 

We send our love and prayers to anyone in our congregation who is in special 
need at the moment – remembering especially:- 
 

¶ Joan Holland who is regaining her strength at home after her long stay                   
in hospital. 

¶ Peggy Wellock who is being nursed in Carmel Grange Nursing Home, 
Grange. 

¶ Olive Ottowell as she struggles with her health. 

¶ Joan Holden who has moved into Kendal Care Home.  This is situated near 
Westmorland General Hospital. 
 

Please hold Peggy Olive, and our two Joan’s and all housebound friends in your 
prayers during the next few weeks. 
 
Thea 

 

Answers to anagrams 
Numbers, Zechariah, Judges, Leviticus, Malachi, Ruth, Jeremiah, Song of Solomon 
Deuteronomy, Chronicles, Genesis, Ecclesiastes, Esther, Lamentations, Exodus 
 

Taking Funerals Seriously  
- first Church of England conference on funerals 
 
Nearly 200 clergy and readers from 38 dioceses attended the first ever Church 
of England national conference on funeral ministry, held near Leamington Spa. 
The conference began with a range of speakers literally standing on soapboxes 
outside the venue, sharing their perspectives in short talks beginning “If I could 
say one thing about funerals..”.  
 
Speakers included the Rt Revd James Langstaff, Bishop of Rochester, who then 
formally opened the conference. Others included a funeral director, an 
independent celebrant, a chaplain and an artist. Delegates were able to hear 
Canon Dr Sandra Millar sharing the key messages that have emerged from the 
Archbishops’ Council work around death, dying and funerals. Alongside this 
there were plenary sessions from leading theological and sociological 
academics, plus 12 different workshops on specialist topics. 
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An outdoor Eucharist and a gala dinner with Adrian and Brigid Plass gave us 
opportunity to give thanks, to laugh and to weep a little. One delegate said” 
Singing ‘endless is the victory though over death hast won’ under a gloriousblue 
sky in the context of the conference is not something I will ever forget.” 
 
On the Friday morning, the delegates boarded buses to go to the National Funeral 
Exhibition at Stoneleigh, the leading trade show for the funeral industry. Exhibitors 
were surprised and delighted at the sudden appearance of dog collars invading the 
show! “They changed the atmosphere” said one exhibitor. And as delegates 
explored coffins and candles, hearses and handling, they were often amazed at all 
they discovered. “ I have been humbled” said one delegate “ meeting all these 
professionals and seeing their skills, their commitment and their dedication.” 
Canon Dr Sandra Millar, Head of Projects and Developments, said: “ Both the 
conference and the exhibition were a great success, giving dioceses and parishes 
across the country the chance to think about their own funeral ministry and take up 
the opportunities the conference and the exhibition have opened up for us.“ 
 

www.churchofenglandfunerals.org 
 
 

GOD FOR ALL: "A VISION FOR CUMBRIA"  

www.godforall.org.uk 
 
God for All helps Cumbria residents and visitors 
explore the reality of God and respond to his love 
and truth. It strengthens and encourages each  
Christian person to live for Christ, and make their 
faith known through words and actions. 
 

Introduction Over the last few years churches 
across Cumbria have been talking, praying and 
planning together. The result is ʻGod for Allʼ – a fresh 
way to help everyone in Cumbria discover more of 
God and Godʼs purpose for their lives, and a fresh way to encourage churches to be 
vibrant and loving communities serving and worshipping God. It brings together 
the different facets of the commitment of each denomination to grow disciples of 
Jesus Christ. 
 

God for All builds on the prayers, planning and work completed across churches in 
Cumbria over the past five years, putting mission at the heart of what we do. 
There’s been a focus on developing strategies for future ministry, outreach and 
buildings; all to grow disciples. God for All draws this together. 
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Vision and strategy  ‘God for All’ is the ecumenical banner we are using to 
describe the vision for helping everyone in Cumbria discover more of God and 
God’s purpose for their lives. It brings together the different facets of each 
denomination’s commitment to grow disciples. 
 

Since the launch of the Diocese of Carlisle’s vision ‘Growing Disciples’ in 2011, 
churches have been talking, praying and planning together. That draws on the 
ecumenical partnerships between the Anglican, Methodist and United Reformed 
churches. Two of the ‘critical success factors’ identified in Growing Disciples were 
‘to develop new models of ministry to address the future’ and ‘create a new 
strategy for outreach for those who are not currently involved with the church’. 
God for All brings the results of all that work together and marks the point where 
we shift from planning to doing. It should not be seen as a new initiative but as the 
outworking of Growing Disciples. 
 

A Strategy Steering Group has been formed to help enable and facilitate this 
process. It is made up of clergy and laity from all three denominations and, in 
recent months, its members have been drawing up policy guidelines and forms of 
structure which will provide important resources for church communities as God 
for All comes to be. The latest information will be communicated to all our partners 
at the earliest opportunity in a variety of ways. A new God for All website will 
officially launch towards the end of May and will provide an important platform for 
information to be fed out and suggestions and comments to be fed back. Senior 
leaders of all three denominations will also dedicate substantial time and effort to 
offer support and advice as church communities look to embrace God for All and 
the outworking of the strategy. 
 

Outreach The God for All strategy includes a series of new appointments 
dedicated to enabling mission and outreach. An Evangelism Enabler will provide 
support, help and encouragement across churches. The purpose of this role will be 
to enable others to drive evangelisation through God for All. A Fresh Expressions 
enabler will help Mission Communities and local churches develop new ways of 
church for those who don’t currently ‘do’ church and will have responsibility for 
actively contributing to and supporting pioneer training. A part-time digital 
evangelist will use digital media to help people discover more of God. This role is 
not about promoting the ‘church’ but is about promoting the possibility of God. 
These various outreach posts will be Anglican appointments with the Diocese of 
Carlisle employing them. However the clear intention is that their work will 
embrace all three denominations. 
 

Ministry Already, Anglican Deanery Mission Community Shaping Groups have 
provided clergy and laity in all three partner denominations regular opportunities 
to engage in initial discussion about forming Mission Communities. The next stage 
will now see the creation of Area Steering Groups to further enable this ecumenical 
work. Those groups will steer local discussion to determine the identity of possible 
Mission Communities in your area. It is hoped Area Steering Groups will be created 
by June 2015.  
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Coupled with this, a revised ’Archway’ document will soon be published which 
details the necessary phases – Consent, Commission and Celebration - which will 
be followed to enable the creation of Mission Communities. The Strategy Steering 
Group will also feed out important guideline documentation including models of 
leadership roles and leadership role descriptions both at mission community and 
local church level.  
The normal expectation would be for a church or parish to be run by a team. 
However an individual needs to be identified who maintains overall responsibility 
for the team’s work and who can act as a first point of contact for anyone in the 
church or wider community. The same criteria will apply for Mission Community 
Leaders. 
 

The number of paid ministers in each Mission Community will be decided at a local 
level by churches and the Area Steering Group, in co-operation with county-wide 
leadership. Across the county we can only have the number of ministers we are 
able and ready to pay for. The number of paid ministers will be informed, in part, 
by the level of giving in a mission community and Deanery. However, mutual 
support will continue to be part of how we fund ministry – so some Deaneries and 
mission communities will contribute less than their costs of ministry and others will 
contribute towards the costs of ministry in areas that cannot otherwise afford it. 
But the strategy is not simply about paid ministers. Instead it is intended enable 
and empower everyone – ordained and laity - to identify and utilise their skills for 
mission and to help as many people as possible have the opportunity to know God 
and God’s purpose in their lives. Until clear proposals have been put forward for 
the make-up of individual mission communities it is difficult to be precise about 
the numbers. 
 

Buildings  Any decision about a building’s future is one that will be taken locally 
(and within the mission community) and will not be imposed. That said, as Mission 
Communities come together, they should reflect and review whether they have the 
right buildings in the right places. 
 

Mission and timeline  Implementing new strategies for ministry, outreach 
and buildings is only the start. It will be essential that this change enables more 
and more people to continue to have greater opportunity to discover more of God 
and that also churches continue to be places of lively worship with mission at their 
heart. So as we move forward we will have to prayerfully and carefully monitor and 
review our Mission Action Plans to ensure that there remains a focus for mission at 
the heart of what we do, and that all Christians are encouraged and equipped in 
their witness, service and ministry. 
 

God for All prayer   
God for all, you reached out to the world in your Son Jesus Christ. 
Help us to reach out in faith and love and witness to all. 
God for all, you send your Holy Spirit to empower and gift your Church. 
By your Spirit help us, grow in unity, grow as followers of Jesus Christ, 
and grow your kingdom in Cumbria and in this world. Amen.            18 
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Windermere 015394 45289  

 
Mobile 07811006916  

Alfred Mossop & Co. 

Chartered Valuation Surveyors 
 

¶ Prompt RICS Homebuyer Survey and 
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¶ Consult us for advice Probate –  
Inheritance Tax – Family Division  

                    
enquiries@mossop.co.uk 

         Tel: (01539) 720011  
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CHARTERED VALUATION SURVEYORS & ESTATE AGENTS 

 

For Professional Advice on buying or selling 

  Ellerthwaite Square,                                                    Telephone: (015394) 47717 

  Windermere,                                                                           Fax: (015394) 47617 

Cumbria LA23 1DU                                             www.matthewsbenjamin.co.uk                                    

 

Lakes Property Se rvices  

(Windermere)  
For all aspects of Property 

refurbishment/maintenance 
Free Estimates and Advice 

Gary Ophide  

gary.ophide@gmail.,com 

015394 47220/07724 809133 

 

ANDREW NORTON  
Professional Painter & Decorator 

All Decorative Aspects Covered– Interior & Exterior 

Advanced City & Guilds with Distinction Qualified 
Over 25 years’ experience 

Windermere (015394) 46879 

or Mobile 07811 812048 
 

Designing and creating bespoke 
hardwood furniture  & joinery  

 

 
 

Designing, supplying and fitting 
creative kitchens  

& beautiful bedrooms          

 
 

www.lakelandfellsfurniture.co.uk  
015394 45732  

www.special -spaces.co.uk  
015394 40020  

info@lakelandfellsfurniture.co.uk  
 

Visit our showroom at:  
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Garden maintenance and 

groundwork 
Please call Stuart 

07980893459 
01539435071 

 

OAKHILL VETERINARY 

GROUP 
 

OAKHILL, LAKE ROAD, 

WINDERMERE  
Telephone: 015394 88555 

 

CHURCH STREET, AMBLESIDE  

Telephone: 015394 32631 

24 Hour Emergency Service: 015394 

88555 
 

S.C. Dodwell, B.V.Sc., M.R.C.V.S. 

M.J. Stables, 

B.V.Sc.,Cert.V.A.,M.R.C.V.S. 
 

 

 

Cal garth Park  
Independent Living with 

Companionship 
Rental retirement flats with weekday 

 home-cooked lunch & 24/7 call service. 
Listed Georgian mansion with lovely 

 grounds and fine views. 

Tel: 015394 43016 

www.calgarthpark.co.uk 

 

 

 

Julie Brockbank MFHT. 
MICHT.  

Holistic, Remedial Massage & 
Cert. Adv. Dorn Method 

Therapist 
 

Tel/Text: 015394 46790 

 www.lakesholistic.co.uk  

 

T.M. Potter Ltd.  
                                            Tel: 015394 43324                                                                                             
                                           Email: tim.m.potter@btinternet.com              

                        Plumbing & Repairs 
 

Bathrooms, Underground bursts 

Water supply replacements & drainage 
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Domestic 

 
All aspects of domestic installation 

work undertaken 

Over 30 years experience  

Free site survey  

 

Tel: 015394 46790   
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Affordable foot care in your 

home. 

 

Comprehensive range of 

treatments for skin and nail 

conditions. 

 

Call Rebecca & Gary Thorpe on 

01229 778118. 
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insured members of the British 

Foot Health Professionals 
 

  



   

EDMONDSON LONGMIRES  

FUNERAL SERVICE  
Private Chapel of Rest 

24 hr service 

Prepaid Funeral Plans Available 

 

3, Oak Street, Windermere Cumbria LA23 1BH 

Compston Street, Ambleside Cumbria LA22 9DP 

Enquiries @fishwicksltd.co.uk 

 

Tel: 015394 43427 
 

ARTISAN WOODWORKERS 

Two experienced craftspersons offering a bespoke renovation 

service. 

 We will renovate your living spaces, refresh your kitchen or 

simply repair that beloved chair! 

Call Rowena or Luigi to discuss your needs. 

Rowena Lee 07754 735013  
Luigi Savasi 07544 987814  

         Parkin & Jackson         
Monumental Sculptors 

•New Memorials 
• 2nd Inscriptions 

•Cleaning and Repainting 
•Renovations 

•Memorials designed to 
your specifications 
Advice freely given 

 

Tel: 01539 722838 Fax: 01539 740775 
14 Appleby Road, Kendal LA9 6ES 

Email: parkinandjackson@btinternet.com www.parkinandjackson.com 

 


